










































Duval Apartments, LLC 
C/O: North Beach Property Management 

P.O. Box 414257 
Miami Beach, FL  33141 

t. 305.403.2424 f. 305.403.2425 
 

 

Development Review Board 

Planning Department 

City of Miami Beach 

1700 Convention Center Drive, Miami Beach, FL 33139 

 

Ref.: Letter of Intent Application 23244 – 2101 Normandy Drive 

 

Dear Board Members, 

 

2101 Normandy Drive, know today as Duval Apartments, was designed by Norman M. Giller and 

Associates, designer of the Carrillon Hotel, and built in 1959 as a three story multifamily property with 

49 units in total, is located in a highly visible three lot property facing Normandy Drive on its South 

side, Verdun Drive on it Easth side and Biarritz Drive on its West side. 

 

It has since then changed management numerous times throughout the years, and with each one 

new considerations had taken place to replace the air conditioning equipment of the units as needed.  

The air conditionioning units, that were originally conceived to be placed on the modules above the 

entrace doors are now located everywhere and have been replaced with a variety of equipment 

available at the time. 

 

The intent of this project is to create a permanent solution to the problem by defining the guidelines 

for the type of equipment and the location of the equipment that can be installed in the property 

moving forward as the units become vacant or the existing equipment has to be replaced. 

 

The current ownership has explored the possibility of upgrading the air conditioning equipment 

thoughout the units but due to the restriction imposed by an electrical system designed for a time 

with different energy demands, has found that it cannot be achieved without upgrading the entire 

electrical system, which is not feasible with an occupied building. 
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Another element that has to be taken into account is the size and layout of the building.  A large 

percentage of the apartments are visible from one or two streets and bearing in mind that the 

condensing equipment would need to be located on the roof as required by the Code Ordinance, 

depending on the brand, the maximum distance recommended for proper perfomance between the 

air handler and the compressor for minisplits, is usually 100’ which is a concern for some of the units 

on the first floor, even runnig the pipelines through the flooring structure, with the financial and 

technical challenges that it would bring. The ductwork required for central air units in this case would 

not be a viable solution either. 

 

As an alternative we would like to install Packaged Terminal Air Conditioners (PTAC) with aluminum 

architectural grills in all the apartments which offer a low profile and a cleaner appeareance to be 

installed at a set location, uniform to all the units and preapproved by the Design Review Board, as 

the entity whose role is to strive to improve the appearance of the City for the benefit of the entire 

community. 

 

Duval Apartments, LLC and North Beach Management intent have always been the advancement of 

North Beach and Miami Beach and with that intention presents the attached documentation confident 

that with a shared goal we will receive a favorable answer to our request from the Design Review 

Board. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Marc Shulman 

Manager 

Duval Apartments, LLC 
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